Mr. Louis J. Reilly.

Dear Mr.Reilly,

Thank you very much for your letter of the 14th enclosing completed membership form and 2/6 postal order. I have very great pleasure in welcoming you as a member into the Anti-Partition of Ireland League.

In regard to your inquiry about the responsibility of England for the continuance of Partition, I enclose a booklet "The Last Quarrel" by a member of the Manchester branch of the Anti-Partition of Ireland League which will give you all the information you require. If there is anything further please let me know as I have a number of booklets on Partition which I am willing to loan out for short periods.

I hope that if you have any suggestions or criticisms of the League you will not hesitate to write me.

Yours faithfully,

Organising Secretary of the Anti-Partition of Ireland League.